December Newsletter 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

It has been a joy to watch all of the children's Christmas concerts over the past two weeks and | am very
grateful that so many of you were able to join us in school. It has been lovely to have some normality brought
back to our school days and | hope that the spring term continues to allow us to do the activities we were used
to doing before the pandemic.

Thank you to all parents who donated selection boxes for the children who are in hospital this Christmas. We
collected over 160 selection boxes, so well done everyone.

Thank you also for your RNLI donations at the Christmas concerts. The collection boxes will be sent to the
RNLI and | am certain they will let me know how much we collected in the new year.

| do hope that you are going to see your families this Christmas. Hopefully we can all, for one day, not worry
about the heating bill and how much gas/electric the cooker is using! | think we all deserve a wonderful
Christmas and happy new year. Have a rest and enjoy. We will be back to school on Monday 9th January.
Merry Christmas.

Mrs S Bardetti
Headteacher

Pupil-Parent Projects

Pupil-Parent Projects

Here is a snapshot of some of

the amazing Pupil-Parent Projects .
for Autumn Term.
K51 - Penguins
LKS2 - Egyptians
UKS2 - War and Conflict
Thank you for all your
contributions!




Homework Effort Competition - October-December
- crystals for reading (1 = expected and 3 = more than four times) and effort stampers (1 = bronze, 2 = silver 3 = gold)

Adapted for Year 1 system

Classes Weekly totals of crystals

Overall Total

Consistently high effort

Winning Classes

earned Crystals (Effort) | in reading and hwk

Class 1BP | 113, 117, 121, 117, 103, 84 655 70%

Class 1F | 137, 130, 140, 142, 130, 137 | 816 72% 4]
Class 2C | 83,72,79, 78, 74, 51 437 67%

Class 2HP | 77, 75, 99, 118, 79, 88 536 60%

Class 3D | 89, 77, 63, 105, 107, 82 523 53%

Class 3G | 81, 113, 89, 107, 101, 98 589 50%

Class 4C | 83, 87, 96, 107, 81, 85 539 56%

Class 4V | 84, 133, 93, 93,120, 87 610 74%
Class 5AH | 107, 110, 117, 105, 110 549 92%

Class 5KH | 123, 105, 104, 100, 108, 108 | 549 65%

Class 6D | 146, 96, 138, 124, 126, 116 746 68%

Class 6H | 148, 174,172, 156, 148, 148 | 946 93%

£E

Wow moments

Please share achievements from home so they can be celebrated in class as ‘wow moments’ - we will also be
choosing monthly examples for the newsletter. This pupil has achieved trophies for her hard work in dance

(slow and fast disco).




KS2 - Playtimes

As we head into winter, the field is often wet at play times. Children are able to continue using the field if they
have a change of shoes (trainers/wellies). Please bring these in in a carrier bag with their name clearly marked
on the front. We will supply waterproof trousers for pupils to put on over their own uniform.

All pupils must bring warm coats to school.

The Two Johns- E- Safety

The Two Johns are offering some sessions available for Families to attend. The 2 Johns are both qualified Police Trainers
and offer EST E-Safety Training to schools and families. They are both CEOP Ambassador trainers and are qualified to
deliver Think You Know (TUK) training courses. They have also trained every Youth Officer within Essex Police.

Please call the following number to book a place at any of the following sessions:

Essex Child & Family Wellbeing Service
0300 247 0015

This is the last session this term:
Wednesday 21st December 2022

SEND News
Please see the link to The Bridge bulletin for December SEND Family Bulletin — Christmas Edition.
This edition includes a selection of activities for families over the holiday period.

InterAct, is a charity based in Chelmsford that provides mental health and wellbeing training across Essex. They will be
putting on a ‘Developing Resilience & Wellbeing' workshop in Jaywick. This four-week workshop is free for those living in
the Tendring district and is aimed at parents and carers of children with SEND or emotional difficulties. These courses
have been funded through the Skills Funding Agency, in collaboration with Extra Support for Families and will take place
on the 22™ February and the 1%, 8" & 15" March 2023.

If you require any further information on these courses, you can email Lesley Bailey: Emotional, Mental Health &
Wellbeing Lead on: lesley.bailey@interact.org.uk
Here is the booking link: https://interactchelmsford. wufoo.com/forms/p1n9pmi010fdner/

Governor Corner

Over the last few days | have had the pleasure of assisting at last week’s Christmas lunch, where | was struck
again by the excellent behaviour of all of the children in school and this week watching the early year’s nativity
play, where the enthusiasm of the children was so infectious. It was also lovely to see a hall full of parents and
grandparents watching the children, the first time since 2019. A very big well done to all of the children as well
as a big thank you to Miss Belcher, Miss Bareham and all of the staff in early years too for all of their hard work
in putting this together.

As Governors we keep a very close eye on children's attendance and we do really want to see this improve, so
please do everything you can to ensure your children are in school. It might not feel like it, but missing just a
day or two can really have a negative impact on your child’s learning, as they are missing out on key learning
blocks they need to access to support their future learning.

On behalf of all of the Governors, | wish you and your children a very Happy Christmas and New Year and look
forward to seeing you all in the Spring Term.

Seasons greetings

Carolyn Terry
Governor

Attendance

From September 5th 2022-12th December 2022

Overall school attendance is 92.9%. Ofsted expect at least 95% attendance so we are currently below this
figure. Only 1 class is above this figure. Please help us improve our attendance by making sure your child is in
school every day. Pupils who have 100% attendance in the Autumn Term will receive their new bronze badge.

Class Attendance

RBa 94.6%




RBe 88.3 %

1F 92.3 %
1BP 92.3%
2C 89.5 %
2HP 93.4 %
3D 94.1 %
3G 93.1 %

4V 94.9 %

5KH 93.4 %

5AH 92.5%

6H 89.9 %

6D 93.8 %
PTA Corner

As the term draws to a close we are looking forward to our last event, Elfridges (14-16 December). We will
update everyone in the next newsletter with how we got on!

Our recent wreath making workshop was a great evening enjoyed by all who attended and raised an amazing
£155.00. Thank you to all that came and we are looking to repeat this event next year.

To date we have raised an amazing £2,032.51 from our events which have taken place (Halloween Disco, our
Preloved Sales, Cauliflower Cards, Bags 2 School and Wreath Making Workshop.

This term we have given the School £3,500 towards their Learning Outside the Classroom objectives and this
money is specifically going towards reducing the costs for the class trips. We have also paid for the Christmas
crackers all the children enjoyed on the Christmas dinner day last week.

As a committee we have agreed to raise money for the following items this year:
LoTC ‘Growing Courtyard’
Reading Core Books
DT Room Furniture
Year 3 and 4 Headphones
Year 2 Outside Classroom
Year 6 Leavers Do
Easter Eggs (or equivalent alternative)

We will be planning our next term’s fundraising ideas at our next meeting on Wednesday 14th December at
3.30pm. The minutes of which will be available shortly after. If you would like to attend please come along on
the day to the DT room (door is next to the year 3 classrooms or pop along to the office and they will show you
the way). Children are welcome and the kettle will be on. To request a copy of the minutes or any further
details please email ptachair@hollandhavenschool.co.uk.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from all of the Friends of Holland Haven committee
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Holland Haven

£1.00
Logo’d Items
Plain Uniform ltems & 50P
Drawstring PE Bags

£2.00

Bags, Shoes & Coats

Othor items ay e svailablo please just dsk

We have a huge selection of 2nd hand uniform available
for sale. All proceeds go towards the Friends of Holland
Havens fundraising efforts.

Please message the Facebook page or email
ptavicechair@hollandhavenschool.co.uk with details of
what you need and we can arrange to meet you.

FRIENDS OF HOLLAND HAVEN SCHOO
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“Working Together For Our Children

Cannons Christmas Holiday Camps 2022

Just a quick message to remind you of our special early bird offer for our Basketball and AllSports
camps that we have running during the Christmas Holidays!

INFO & BOOKING

Our Basketball Camp is on Wednesday 21st and Thursday 22nd December for 7 - 15 year olds - Please
book your space here:_https://cannons.class4kids.co.uk/camp/42

We are also running our AllSports Camp on Friday 23rd December for 6 - 13 year olds - Please book your
space here: : 4ki

We are also running our Christmas/ winter themed Active Messy Play Camp on Friday 23rd December at
Weeley Village Hall for 25 - 7 year olds - Please book your space here:
https://cannons.class4kids.co.uk/camp/41

If you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact Lisa Tight of fice@cannonsbasketball.co.uk

https://www.cannonsbasketball.co.uk

Dates for the Diary
Pupils Christmas Shop Wednesday 14th - Friday 16th Decembe

Last day of Autumn term is Tuesday 20th December 2022
First day of Spring term is Monday 9th January 2023



Christmas Carol Concerts

Year Group Date

Year 4 Thursday 15th December 2:30pm

Year 6 Friday 16th December 2:30pm
Class Visits for parents / carers

Year Group Date

EYFS 8th Feb

Year 1 26th January

Year 2 1st February

Year 3 7th Feb

Year 4 9th Feb

Year 5 31st Jan

Year 6 24th Jan




A
Scouts 1st Holland Scouts Group.

1st Holland - on - Sea

Would you like to join our group
and have fun.
Spaces available for young people (5-14 years),

leaders, occasional helpers, and committee
members.

. . Monday . Thursday Friday
We are a friendly group based in Holland on Sea. 18:00-19:30  18:30-20:00  19:15-21:15

For further information or to join please either
email:

1stholland @tendringdistrictscouts.co.uk

Or Text/phone: Lorraine Smith
Group Scout Leader on 07701095246.




